# WRENINGHAM

## MARDLE

A bi-monthly Newsletter Produced by The Village Hall Management Committee Charity No: 284991



JUNE/JULY 2009

From The Chairman,

There are 2 major projects in the planning at the moment. I am sure that most people are concerned about the mains sewer scheme and the disruption this will cause. Anglian Water has been very slow in providing information and the work has been put back. New dates for road closures will soon be available. There is further information in this publication and details will be posted on the village website. The village hall management committee realises that not everybody has access to the internet, so as soon as we have any real information we will be putting a large notice board up in the Margaret Preston room, which is open every Thursday and Friday evening from 8 pm for Social Club, and you would be welcome to call in and look at the details.

The management committee has submitted an application form for a grant to install a renewable energy system and will probably be considering solar panels and/or a 15 meter high wind turbine on the car park. If we are successful in our application we shall be displaying details of the options (also in the Margaret Preston room) and seeking the views of parishioners.

Christine Minns (01508 488123)

#### WRENINGHAM SOCIAL CLUB

The Social Club is open to everybody - Membership became due for renewal on 1<sup>st</sup> January 2009 at £2.00 per adult and 50p for juniors (8 – 16's). Anybody wishing to join can pick up an application form from behind the bar on a club night which is on Thursday and Friday evenings from 8 pm in the Margaret Preston room, excepting the first Friday of the month when doors open at 6.30 pm and people with young families are especially welcome that evening. This early start is proving quite successful. The entrance is off the main car park towards the back of the hall. We hope to see you all soon.

#### ASHWREN PLAYERS

AGM – Friday 26<sup>th</sup> June at 7.30 pm in the main hall.

As well as the formal election of officers and a committee, we shall be discussing the future performances including the next pantomime. Anybody wishing to be involved would be welcome at the AGM.

#### WRENINGHAM & DISTRICT W.I.

We meet on the 2<sup>nd</sup> Tuesday of each month at Ashwellthorpe Village Hall at 7.30 pm. New members would be most welcome.

9<sup>th</sup> June – Mr Wabe on "Medieval England"

#### All Saints Church

The Quiz and Pudding on Friday 17<sup>th</sup> April was a huge success both socially and financially and raised £407.00 towards the insurance of the church building. Our grateful thanks to Mr Neville Day who compiled the questions and acted as quiz master.

Saturday 6<sup>th</sup> June – Tacolneston Fete - 2pm to 5 pm Wreningham church is having a plant stall at this fete. Anybody with surplus plants which they are willing to let us he ', please could you let either Irene Moore of Christine Minns have then a couple of days before the event.

Saturday 25<sup>th</sup> July - Coffee Morning 10 am to 12 noon, on the patio at the village hall if fine, in the Margaret Preston room if wet. Besides the usual cake stall and raffle we have been offered a quantity of furniture and other good quality household effects so do come along and see what is on offer.

Christine Minns and Dennis Long (Churchwardens)

#### "Open Garden"

Sunday 28th June, 2 pm - 5pm

The Conifers, Wymondham Road, Wreningham, NR16 1AT
By kind permission of Sue Sayers.

A large garden with many interesting features plus plant, book and cake stalls, and refreshments,

Admission £2.50 (proceeds to

Wreningham church)

بنثن

### Wreningham Primary School

New Staff - We are delighted to announce the appointment of Ms Jenny Blackmore as our new Dining Hall Assistant. She will take up her post from Tues 2<sup>nd</sup> June. We have also employed Mrs Catherine Griib for the rest of the Summer Term to work with primarily Class 2.

English / Drama week - The children enjoyed an English and Drama week from Mon 18<sup>th</sup> May. This included a visit from Norwich Puppet Theatre who spent an hour with ear class discussing and looking at different puppets. Tuesday we had the Banyan Puppet Theatre performing a show to the whole school in the Village Hall. All the children made their own puppets during the week, creating, writing and performing puppet shows.

Tag Rugby - The first tournament the team played was against other schools in the Wymondham Cluster of Primary schools. As the winners of this tournament, they went on to the South Norfolk tournament. But were beaten in the early stages by the eventual winners. They were a credit to the school, and performed brilliantly as a team.

School Football Team - The School football team has also been in action recently, beating both Kenninghall and Bunwell schools. The team has played brilliantly all season, getting better as the season has progressed and working well as a team. They have won 4 matches, and lost only 1. I hope a final league table will be published shortly.

#### WHAT'S ON

#### Short Mat Bowls

Every Thursday at 7.30 pm. New players are welcome. Call in any Thursday for details or a chance to have a go.

#### Dumplin' Country

Sunday 28<sup>th</sup> June – details on the notice board outside the hall.

Doors open 1 pm. - music 2 pm – 7pm

Hot & Cold Food/Hot Drinks/Licensed Bar/Good Raffle

Dances to 60's bands - in aid of hall funds

Dancing to live music mainly from the 50's, 60's, 70's and some good music to jive too, or come and just sit and listen to the bands – Admission £5.50.

Saturday 20<sup>th</sup> June –Gemini Saturday 18<sup>th</sup> July – The Tree Tops

Flower Club

Thursday 25<sup>th</sup> June – Mr Alan Smith of Ipswich will demonstrate "Summer Symph9ony"

Doors open at 1.30 pm – Visitors always welcome

Yoga – every Thursday morning 10 am – 11.30 am. £6.00 a session – This is a small friendly group - for details contact Janine on 01603 507181.

Wreningham ramble, bike and train ride – Sunday 28<sup>th</sup> June. See the posters on the village notice boards for details.

Wreningham Parish Council

Chairman – Sheldon Durant 01508 489544 Clerk – Chrissie Baldwin 01508 489228

Address: Woodlace Cottage, Mill Lane Wreningham, Norwich, NR16 1AN

The next Parish Council meeting will be on Tuesday 21<sup>st</sup> July in the Margaret Preston room at 7.30 pm.

Anglian Water have asked that we let our residents know the following:

"Please can you advise local residents that due to the work to be undertaken and the narrowness of the roads there will be considerable disruption within the village whilst the work is underway. If this causes problems and particularly anyone running a business then they must contact the site office (in mill lane when the work starts) to see what can be done to help the situation and let Sarah Hill know too.

Anglian water will not countenance any claims for business interruption etc. if they have not been informed of the problem at the time and not had a chance to rectify any access problems. People will be able to get in and out of their properties at the beginning and end of each day and if needed during the day for appointments (i.e. hospital etc) but they must let the guys working on site know in advance. When Top Row is closed people will have to make alternative arrangements for parking their cars during the day.

Those residents who are having a pot in their land will receive a 7 day notice towards the end of the month. On each notice there will be a revised road closure date. However, anyone who is not to have a pot on their land will not receive any form of notice from Anglian Water.

Please can residents check the website - wreningham.org for up to date information. In the site there is a facility for you to receive any updates via email. Please check to keep yourselves up to date. The road closures will also go on the notice boards

<u>Making a connection to the new Public Sewer</u> This is an advance notice from CNC Building control and further information will follow.

You will need to submit a Building Regulation application to South Norfolk Council to cover the work required to alter your existing drainage system and connect to the pipe Anglia Water will be laying from the new sewer to your property. Without express permission from Anglia Water no connection can be made to the new sewer until it has been completed and commissioned. As this is some months away there is no need to rush to make an application. You would also be advised not to undertake any work in preparation for the connections until the exact levels of the lateral connection on your properties are known/in place.

In most cases the work involved is very straight forward and does not warrant the preparation of detailed plans and specifications. Provided you have a competent person doing the work a Building Notice application is all that will be required. Application forms and explanatory leaflets can be downloaded from CNC's website \* <a href="https://www.cncbuildingcontrol.gov.uk">www.cncbuildingcontrol.gov.uk</a>.

Every effort will be made to make the process as simple as possible, including additional detailed advice and a question and answer section on CNC's website closer to the date.

An application will need to be submitted before work commences and CNC Building Control will need to be informed when the drains are laid to allow an inspection to be undertaken before the drains are backfilled. The inspection will check to ensure that the drains are laid to a fall and have adequate provision for cleaning.

An additional inspection will also need to be undertaken when the works are complete, at which time the new drains should be placed on test for the surveyor to witness. If everything is in order a completion certificate will be issued.

When an application is made you will need a completed form, the appropriate fee and a site plan. The plan Anglia Water produce will be sufficient as long as you indicate on the plan, roughly where the drains and any associated manholes will be positioned. Everything else will be dealt with on site. If you or your contractors are unsure of any aspect of the work talk direct to one of the surveyors to avoid abortive work.

The submission process and inspections are not drawn out affairs. As soon as you have submitted the application you can commence work, although it would be beneficial if the application could be submitted at least two weeks before you intend to start work to allow the application to be registered. When works commence, provided you contact CNC before 10.00am, an inspection will be made the same day to avoid holding up your contractor.

If you have any concerns or detailed queries please contact CNC Building Control direct, all the contact details are available on the website, alternatively the telephone contact number is 01603430100.

CNC Building Control is a partnership formed by South Norfolk, Norwich and Broadland Councils and they deliver the Building Control service to all three Authorities..